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14. Discontinuance of Service and Complaints - Non-residential Customers: 
    
 A. Termination of Service: 
 
  (a) Conditions for Termination: 
 
   (1) Except as provided by paragraph (2) of this rule and 

Rule 14.C, the Company will only terminate service to 
a customer if it provides advance final notice of the 
termination and fulfills all other requirements of 
this rule when the customer: 

 
     (i) fails to pay any tariff charge due on the 

customer's account for which a written bill itemizing 
the charge, in conformance with 16 NYCRR 13.11 
regarding contents of bill, has been sent, except for 
charges that reflect service used more than six years 
prior to the time the bill first containing these 
charges was rendered, which charges must be pursued by 
other methods of collection; 

     (ii) fails to pay amounts due under a deferred 
payment agreement; 

     (iii) fails to pay a security deposit in 
accordance with Rule 4.B; 

     (iv) fails to provide reasonable access to the 
premises for necessary or proper purposes in 
connection with rendering of service, including meter 
installation, reading or testing, or the maintenance, 
or removal, or securing, of the Company's property, so 
long as the requirements of Rule 12.F have been met, 
and the customer has not advised the Company that the 
customer does not and who does have control over 
access; or 

     (v) fails to comply with a provision of the 
Company's tariff which permits the Company to refuse 
to supply or to terminate service. 

 
   (2) The Company may terminate service to a customer 

without providing advance notice of the termination 
and without fulfilling the other requirements of this 
rule when it finds service being supplied through 
tampered equipment provided that the Company: 

 
     (i) has evidence that the customer opened the 

account and used the service prior to the creation of 
the condition or that the customer knew, or reasonably 
should have known, that service was not being fully 
billed; 
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